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Friday 13th December 2024 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
This week has not gone the way we had hoped at all. Our Reception cohort has been decimated by a variety 
of viruses doing the rounds. With an average of 21 children absent on a daily basis, this week we felt we had 
no option but to postpone their planned nativities. It was definitely the right decision to help prevent any 
spread, but I do realise the disappointment and frustration of the many parents and carers who had taken 
time off work to attend. Let’s hope next week goes more smoothly. 
 

As a precaution, we have also postponed our Woodland Worship which was planned for Sunday afternoon. 
This will now take place on Sunday 19th January 2025. A new link to an online form will be sent out at the 
start of next term.  
 

I also think we have no alternative but to cancel our Carols and Hot Chocolate Around the Tree which was 
due to take place on Wednesday after school. Many staff are also struggling to fight the germs and I have a 
duty of care to them as well as the children. Lots of people crammed into the hall will not benefit anyone 
with so many germs and viruses spreading so quickly. I do apologise for any disappointment caused but 
again, I do feel this is the right decision bearing in mind the current issues we are facing. 
 

Thank you all so much for your great support of our Christmas Fair – both for your donations and for coming 
along to support it last Friday afternoon. £1700 is a magnificent amount to raise and it is thanks to you all. 
That money will come straight back to your children once we have decided how to use it! 
 

I am in a very privileged position and have had the delight of listening to some wonderful singing coming 
from the hall all week when the children have been rehearsing. You are in a for a real treat next week! 
 

Please read the information about next week very carefully. It was already busy enough, but with the 
postponed nativities taking place next week as well, it is quite action-packed now! 
 

Performances and Photography 
We have a number of children who do not have permission to have photographs taken or posted on social 
media. Due to this, as well as the fact that we just want you to enjoy being in the moment and make the 
most of watching your child perform, photographs will not be permitted during the performances. However, 
at the end of each nativity, we will make time for you to take a photograph of your child on the stage and in 
their costume as we understand this is very important to many families. 
 

Friends of the School Christmas Shop 
I would like to say a huge thank you to every single volunteer who has helped in any way to make the 
Christmas Shop such a success this week. Many adults have shopped, wrapped, delivered and helped to 
supervise the shop itself and for that we are truly grateful. 
 

The children have been so excited to go down and choose their gifts for their loved ones. Such precious 
memories and moments which help to reinforce the true meaning of giving at Christmas. We hope you all 
enjoy opening your presents on Christmas morning! If your child was not in school please don’t worry – any 
children who missed their slot will be taken to choose a gift when they are back in school next week. 
 

Household Vouchers 
These have been sent to all eligible families via the primary email address we hold on file this week. It would 
be appreciated if you could please check your junk mail if you have yet to receive it. Any questions, please 
contact: school.office@lanchesterep.net no later than Monday 16th December. Thank you. 
 

‘Through God’s love, we are the rich soil  

where roots grow and seeds flourish.’ 

Luke 8:4-15 

mailto:school.office@lanchesterep.net


Money Raised 
Reception parents and carers have managed to raise an amazing £521 for St Cuthbert’s Hospice after the 
Reindeer Dash last Friday morning. This is an incredible amount of money to raise from such a relatively 
small group of parents. Thank you all so very much – there has obviously been some great generosity for this 
good cause. 
 

We have also received over £200 in donations from families for Mission Christmas which is a remarkable 
achievement – thank you so much for your generosity.  The School Council will work with Mr Innes next week 
to decide what toys and presents they would like to donate to children in the area. 
 

Attendance 

Year Group Current Week 
Attendance 
Percentage (%) 

Attendance 
Percentage to 
Date (%) 

Year Group Current Week 
Attendance 
Percentage (%) 

Attendance 
Percentage to 
Date (%) 

Reception 65% 93.1% Year 4 94.3% 97.6% 

Year 1 85.7% 95.9% Year 5 92.1% 97.7% 

Year 2 88.3% 96.8% Year 6 93.4% 97.2% 

Year 3 93.9% 97.3% Whole School 87.5% 96.5% 
 

Safeguarding 
Keeping children safe from harm is our number one priority. We will always act upon any concerns 
individuals have, or any disclosures from children. However, if you have any concerns outside of school, or 
03000 267979. 
 

Diary Dates for Next Week 
All Week – No Extra-Curricular Clubs 
Reminder, the only club on after school next week is after school club and tea time club. All other clubs have 
finished. Please make sure you collect them at normal school time, or they will be sent to after school club 
and you will be charged for the session. 
 

Monday 16th December – Key Stage 1 Nativity – 10am and 2pm 

‘Bethlehem Bake Off’ will take place at 10am and 2pm on Monday in the Junior Hall. The children have 

worked so hard for this and are very excited to perform to you all. Please note that the doors cannot be 

opened until 9.45am and 1.45pm to give us time to organise the hall. 
 

Tuesday 17th December – The Wizard of Oz Performance for Years 2-6 
We are thrilled to be welcoming back the Performing Arts students from New College, Durham who will be 
treating Years 2-6 to a performance of ‘The Wizard of Oz.’ I know the children will thoroughly enjoy this! 
 

Tuesday 17th December – Winter Wonderland for Reception and Nursery 
On Tuesday morning, Reception will be enjoying their special time in the Forest, followed by Nursery in the 
afternoon. Children need to come to school dressed appropriately, in PE kits/jogging bottoms & warm 
jumpers, and to bring hats and gloves. All children should have wellies in school, but please make sure you 
bring them in if you think your child doesn’t have them here. 
 

Tuesday 17th December – Year 6 Performances at 2pm and 6pm 
Year 6 will be performing ‘The Stars Come Out at Christmas’ in the Methodist Church at 2pm and 6pm on 
Tuesday. They have been working very hard on this and I know that Year 6 parents are in for a real treat. 
 

Tuesday 17th December – Reception Nativity at 2.30pm 
Our Reception nativity, postponed from last week, will take place on Tuesday afternoon at 2.30pm. Please 
make your way to the Junior Hall door and the doors will be opened at 2.15pm. 
 

Wednesday 18th December – Reception Nativity – 10am 
This will start at 10am in the Junior Hall. Please make your way to the Junior Hall door which will be opened 
at 9.45am. 



Wednesday 18th December – Year 1 Party Postponed 
Due to the Reception Nativity taking place on Wednesday morning, the Year 1 party has now been postponed 
to Friday 20th December.  
 

Wednesday 18th December – The Greediest Elf 
We are thrilled to have Big Foot Arts Education theatre company in school all day on Wednesday for four 
performances of this show for Nursery, Reception & Year 1. and Year 2. These will take place throughout the 
day.  
 

Wednesday 18th December – Party Day for Nursery and Reception  
Nursery and Reception are to come to school in their party clothes on Wednesday. Nursery children will be 
enjoying a fun-filled day whilst the fun will begin for Reception following their nativity in the morning. 
 

Wednesday 18th December – Year 2 Party 
Year 2 will have their party on Wednesday. Children should come into school dressed in their party clothes. 
 

Wednesday 18th December – Carols Around the Tree CANCELLED 
As stated above, due to the high number of winter illnesses around at the moment we have decided to 
cancel this event. 
 

Thursday 19th December – Key Stage One Carol Service 
Year 1 and Year 2 children will be going to All Saints’ Church on Thursday morning. Please note, this is for 
the children only. Some of our Prefects will be helping to lead a traditional type of carol service which I am 
sure they will enjoy. 
 

Thursday 19th December – Year 3 and Year 4 Parties 
Year 3 and Year 4 children will enjoy their Christmas parties on Thursday. They are to come to school dressed 
in their party clothes.  
 

Thursday 19th December – Nursery Visit to Winter Wonderland 
Our Afternoon Nursery children will enjoy their time in Winter Wonderland on Thursday afternoon. 
 

Friday 20th December – Christingle and Carol Services for Years 3, 4 & 5 – 9.30am and 11am 
Mrs Coyle’s class and Year 4 have their service at 9.30am in All Saint’s Church. This will be followed by Miss 
Watt’s class and Year 5 service at 11am in All Saints’ Church. This is always a very special service and I am 
sure all parents and carers will enjoy it. 
 

Friday 20th December – Year 1, 5 & 6 Parties 
The parties of Year 1, 5 & 6 will all take place on Friday 20th December. All children should come to school 
dressed in their party clothes for the day. 
 

Friday 20th December – End of the School Day 
We are hoping that a very special visitor might be in the village at the end of the school day on Friday. Keep 
a look out for him! 
 

Positive Thinking 
Christmas Gift Suggestions: 

To your enemy, forgiveness. To a friend, your heart. 

To all, charity. 

To every child, a good example. 

To yourself, respect. 
 

As always, if there is anything at all you would like to discuss, please do not hesitate to contact me.  

Best Wishes, 

Jane Davis 

Mrs Jane Davis  

(Head Teacher) 



 


